
 
THE SECRETARY-GENERAL 

 
 
 
 
       12 September 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. President, 
 
 I wish to refer to the letter dated 6 September 2024 from The Honourable           
Judge Joëlle Adda, announcing her resignation from her position as a Judge of                  
the United Nations Dispute Tribunal.  Pursuant to Article 4 (11) of the Statute                       
of the Dispute Tribunal, the resignation of Judge Adda will take effect from  
31 December 2024, as of which date a vacancy will have been created on the  
Dispute Tribunal.  
 
 As the mandate of the current Internal Justice Council ends on  
12 November 2024, the incoming Council will be informed of the resignation so  
that it may take action and make recommendations to the United Nations General 
Assembly to appoint a judge to replace Judge Adda, pursuant to the mandate of the 
Internal Justice Council set out in General Assembly resolution 62/228, paragraph 37, 
and resolution 63/253, paragraph 57.  
 

I would be grateful if this letter and its attachment could be brought to the 
attention of the members of the General Assembly. 
 

Please accept, Mr. President, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 António Guterres 
 
 
 
 
His Excellency 
Mr. Philémon Yang 
President of the General Assembly 
New York 


